
Junior Match Reports Sunday 6th November 2022

U12’s
Well done all players, one match draw and one just losing by one goal.
We were lucky with the weather which stayed dry for our matches.
The 1st against Hoops was ended to end with some nice passing through the court, still a bit crowded in the centre third. In defence Harriet and Alice worked very well together getting many interceptions.
The final score was 2-2 
Players player- Alice
Coaches Player- Harriet & Alice
The second match against Gemini, we decided to move some attacking players around but sadly they did struggle to get the ball to the shooters, work needed in the 
centre third to space everyone out a bit. 
Final score 2-3
Players player- Gaia
Coaches Player- Natalie

U14’s Yellow
t was a very wet day, play delayed due to rain, Hoops decided to not to stay, therefore our team only played one match.
Blue Jays Yellow v Harriers
The girls played well, working hard to get the ball to the shooters, but The Harriers defended well and scored 2 in a row, we came back and scored and at half time the score was 3-4 to the Harriers. Elissa played well in defence and made many interceptions; Lucy moved the ball quickly through the courts but sadly they pulled away in the second half and the match finished 4-9 to the Harriers.


U14’s Blue
Well done everyone today and thank you for hanging around feeling cold and wet while we waited for the weather to change, unsure if our matches would go ahead. 
Unfortunately, Hoops, who we were due to play second today, we were unable to stay, so we only had one league match. 
We played a short friendly warm up game against Blue Jays Yellow, and this really helped to get the chill out of our hands and put us in good stead for our league match:
We beat DAS Harriers in a comfortable 5-1 win. 
There was some great team play across the court with lots of determination to get and keep the ball. DAS defended well and didn’t make it easy for us to get passes away, so we had to work hard to get into space, especially in centre court.
Super defence from Kelly and Emily in particular helped to keep points against us to a minimum, while the shooters did their job at the other end. Overall, a super team effort. 
Player’s player was Isla and my coach’s player was Emily - well done to both. 
Next matches are in 2 weeks’ time. Timings are likely to be the same, but I will post when they are confirmed. Please mark up your availability, and let’s hope for better conditions on court!
